
CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

JULY 7, 2016 

 

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Patrick Edwards at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call:  Tom Clark, Cindy Humke, 
Kent DeGoey, Steve Thomassen, and Cathi Fouts present.  DeGoey moved and was seconded by Clark to 
amend the agenda to include the emergency repair of Thomas Jefferson Road.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Guests:  None 

New Business: 

a. Thomassen presented a revised bid from Jasper Construction Services, Inc. for Pioneer Drive for 
$54,500.  The work would include the minimum needed to keep the road from deteriorating 
further.  The Council tabled any further discussion until Edwards has a chance to call the County 
Engineer to assess the roads and develop a priority list. 

b. Fouts moved and was seconded by Clark to approve Resolution 2016-03 authorizing the transfer 
of funds into the General Fund.  Motion carried 5-0. 

c. DeGoey moved and was seconded by Thomassen to approve Resolution 2016-04 to approve and 
adopt the Jasper County Multi-Jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan.  Motion carried 5-0. 

d. Clark moved and was seconded by Thomassen to accept the bid from Jasper Construction 
Services, Inc. for Thomas Jefferson Road repairs in the amount of $16,370.  Motion carried 5-0.  
The work includes a new storm sewer pipe, new intake, and concrete. 

Consent Agenda: 

Humke moved and was seconded by DeGoey to approve all of the items on the consent agenda 
including the minutes from the June 2, 2016 meeting, bills, and reconciliation report for June.  Motion 
carried 5-0.     

 

JCARL Participation Fee $20.63 

News Printing Company Publications $56.13 

Dodd’s Sanitation Contract $670.00 

Christina Machin Salary $392.64 

IPERS Retirement $163.18 

Iowa League of Cities Dues $299.00 

Alliant Energy Utilities $19.31 



Total July Bills  $1,620.89 

 

General Fund $284.41 

Charges for Fee $2,741.55 

Local Option Sales Tax $903.40 

Emergency $0.00 

Road Use Fund $1,691.33 

Debt Service $0.00 

Total June Revenue $5,620.69 

   

General Fund $2,097.25 

Charges for Fee $9,108.08 

Road Use Fund $16.39 

Debt Service $14,460.00 

Total June Expenses $25,681.72 

 

Staff and commissions reports 

Mayor:  Edwards reported that he and Clark had met with the Jasper County Sheriff to discuss 
enforcement of the City’s ordinances.  The Council also addressed an e-mail received from Kristie 
Wildung regarding an exposed manhole at the end of Walnut.  DeGoey has spoken to Karl Peters and he 
is scheduled to replace the manhole on August 1st. 

Streets:  No additional report 

Sewers:  DeGoey reported that he had received an e-mail from Steve Klocke with Snyder & Associates 
regarding a sewer line that is not able to be lined by SAK Construction.  The line is only a 6” line.  The line 
is functioning with no issues now.  Klocke identified two options:  1) fix the section of the pipe that is not 
allowing for the liner to go through or 2) leave it and replace the pipe when issues arise in the future.  
DeGoey will follow up with Klocke to see how many feet of pipe is affected. 

Parks:  Humke reported that she and her husband will be mowing. 

Tree Steward:  Fouts mailed a letter to a resident on Pioneer regarding a dead tree on the property. 

Storm Sewers:  No report  

City Clerk:  No report 



Old Business:  None 

Thomassen moved and was seconded by DeGoey to adjourn at 7:57 p.m.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Next City Council meeting to be held August 4, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Minutes submitted by Christina Machin, City Clerk 

Mayor  

Patrick Edwards 

City Clerk 

Christina Machin 


